
Parks and Rec Committee Meeting Minutes 
February 2, 2012 
 
Members Present:  Gabby Kraus, Karla Lain, Paula Withrow, Ken Withrow, Dean 
Lambeth and Craig Bloszinsky 
 
Guests: Bill Scott with “Set Up,” Mary Taflon with “Set Up,” Mike Cummings (Disc 
Golf), Rosanne Balzereit (Bocce Ball), Dave Domenic (Bocce Ball), Nick Taflon 
(Swim), ? (Tennis) 
 
A motion to open the meeting was made by Paula Withrow and seconded by Ken 
Withrow. 
 
Gabby Kraus called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  An introduction 
of guests was made.  
 
Gabby Kraus read a letter recommending that Alternate Annette Clark’s position on 
the Parks and Recreation Committee not be renewed due to her lack of 
participation.  Motion was made by Paula Withrow to accept the letter and was 
seconded by Ken Withrow.   All were in agreement. 
 
Mayor Dean Lambeth read a message from the Town relating to the Disc Golf 
Course.  Issues concerned the $50.00 annual maintenance fee that is coming due, 
signs that have not been installed for SW Hotel and Pleasure Island (?), and sign at 
Hole #2 has been vandalized.  This was given to Mike Jones to take care of.  Also was 
stated that they need a sponsor for the practice basket. 
 
Mayor Dean Lambeth also discussed that the Gazette’s report on Paula’s ad is wrong 
and needs updating. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 and reopened in order to discuss the Sports Festival. 
 
 
Recorded by Karla K. Lain 


